At the June 17th Hospital Board Meeting,
Joan Nugent, President of the Auxiliary to
the McCausland Hospital, presented Mrs. M.
Puttock with a cheque for \$2000. for the Building Fund. The Auxiliary has had a very successful year financially, from September to
June, and as a result has been able to contribute a total of \$4000. to the Building Fund
during this short time. Money was raised through the membership drive, tuck shop, raffles,
hospital ball, sewing and knitting. All this
was possible due to the efforts of a handful
of people.

Attendance at monthly meetings has very often been most discouraging, in spite of a large membership. The Auxiliary will resume meetings in September with the date, time and place to be announced in the Terrace Bay News. Come out and do your share for our hospital. New faces and new ideas would be most welcome.

Should you wish to be involved this summer, The Tuck Shop is in desperate need of volunteers to work one hour a day. Unless more help can be obtained, the Auxiliary will be forced to close down the shop for the next two months. If you can help, call Marg Gander at 825-3647.

THE McCAUSLAND HOSPITAL BUILDING FUND
The Board of Governors of The McCausland
Hospital greatfully acknowledges the following
most recent donations:

Ladies Auxiliary to the Legion, Branch #223 \$1,210.45 (hockey pool), The Auxiliary to The McCausland Hospital \$2000., Skate-a-thon \$1470.18, Schreiber Kool Kats \$31.00, Personal Donations \$1090., In Memoriam \$46.00.

Total amount to date in the Building Fund is \$33, I23.89.

- Public Relations.

LADIES GOLF NEWS

Congratulations to Jan Hall on her winning of the Board of Directors Trophy Thursday nigh -t. J. Gunter won runner-up low net and Julie Rattray shot a 99 low low gross. Good golfing ladies.

Tuesday night twilight was once again well attended. J. Hall & A. Beaulieu took low net. I. Romanuk and L. Hutchinson runner-up low net Low hole J. Rattray & M. Smelsky. High hole M. Phillips and K. Fraser.

On June 2Ist six local ladies attended the Marathon Ladies Open Tournament. Of the six, three came home winners. Linda Hutchinson won runner-up low net. Jean Megraw low net third flight & Jeannette Gunter low net 4th flight.

TERRACE BAY RECREATION DEPARTMENT WEEKLY REPORT

SUMMER PLAYGROUND PROGRAM:

This year's Playground program will begin Wednesday, July 2nd, and terminate August 22. As in previous years it will be run on a dropin basis - no registration is necessary. The Playground will be centered in the gymnasium area of the Terrace Bay Public School. Additional information will be available before July 2nd.

SWIM POOL NEWS:

Under cloudy, wet skies, the summer session got into full swing Saturday with quite a large number of children weathering adverse conditions. Hopefully this is not a sign of what the summer will be like.

Since this will be the last write-up before lessons begin July 2nd, may we remind you that this WEDNESDAY, JUNE 25th is the final day for registration for the July session. If you miss this session, you can still register for the August session.

Remember you can still use your blue discs for open swimming until the new ones are issued. Hopefully this will be soon.

The pool hours up until and including June 29th will be 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. and 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. for open swim. July Ist the pool will be closed during the afternoon but open in the evening from 6 to 9. Starting July 2nd, the hours will be:

Monday - Friday - 2 - 5:00 p.m. open swim-

6 - 7:00 p.m. 18 and over

7 - 9:00 p.m. open swim

Saturday-Sunday 2 - 5:00 p.m. open swim 6:30- 8:30 p.m. open swim

MOBILE SAILING SCHOOL TO BE OFFERED:

The Terrace Bay Recreation Office is pleased to announce that a Mobile Sailing School will be offered in Terrace Bay to anyone interested. This school is for one week only, July 2Ist to July 25th. Interested persons may register by dropping down to the Recreation Office to make payment and fill out your form. Fee is as follows: Adults \$18.00; children under 18, \$12.00. This fee includes 15 hours of instruction during the week.

Registrants have the choice of morning, afternoon or evening sessions and it is important to point out that if you wish to change sessions during the week (i.e., shift work, etc.) you are permitted to do so. This fee covers not only the instruction time but also the use of equipment which is provided for you by the school. Anyone interested must sign up by July 18th. continued page 18